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March 4, 2025 
 
 
 
Genesee County Parks & Recreation Commission 
5045 Stanley Road 
Flint, MI  48506 
 
Attention: Mr. Patrick Linihan, Director 
 
Re: Flint Riverfront Restoration Project Phase II 

Recommendation of Award 
 
Dear Mr. Linihan: 
 
On Thursday, January 30, 2025, bids were received for the construction of the Flint River 
Restoration Project Phase II. The project consists of ten (10) divisions, which includes the Base 
Bid and nine (9) alternates.  A total of one (1) bid was received from Granger Construction 
Company out of Lansing, MI.  
 
The bid received from Granger Construction Company for the Base Scope of Work was in the 
amount of $10,525,000.00. 
 
It is our recommendation at this time to only award the Base Scope of Work to Granger 
Construction Company.  Based on references provided, a Dun and Bradstreet review and past 
working experience, we believe Granger Construction Company to be qualified to complete the 
Base Scope of Work. As a result, we recommend award of a contract to Granger Construction 
Company for the Base Scope of Work in the amount of $10,525,000.00. 
 
If you have any further questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Wade Trim, Inc. 
 
 
 
Jason Kenyon      Scot Lautzenheiser    
Vice President      Riverbank Park Project Manager   
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